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Thank You
To: All those who attended the March 12, 2007 Village of Dexter Council Meeting and the March 13, 2007 Scio Township Trustees Meeting.   Your active participation in attending these “Anti-Annexation Meetings” is truly a difference maker in our attempt to stay out of the Village of Dexter. 

Our Position Statement:
“WE WILL NOT AGREE TO BE ANNEXED INTO THE VILLAGE, UNLESS WE DECIDE THE BENEFITS TO US OF JOINING THE VILLAGE OUTWEIGH THE COSTS.  UNTIL SUCH TIME OCCURS, WE WILL NOT AGREE TO BE ANNEXED.  WE INTEND TO VIGOROUSLY FIGHT THIS ANNEXATION ATTEMPT AT EVERY TURN AND AT EVERY LEVEL BY ALL MEANS NECESSARY, BOTH LEGAL AND POLITICAL.”   

Attached is a copy of the Presentation that Mike Nestor made before the Village of Dexter Council Meeting on Monday, March 12, 2007.
Volunteers are Needed:

Volunteers are still needed to attend future Village of Dexter Council Meetings.  A special “Thank You” is extended to those who have taken the time to attend previous meetings.  Suggestion: If you attend a meeting, please send a quick note to a Steering Committee Representative commenting on if the “1981 Promulgation Agreement” was discussed.  Question:  Should we be sending people to Scio Township’s Regular Meetings as well?
HOW CONFIDENT ARE YOU THAT DEXTER AND SCIO WILL MAKE THE CORRECT DECISIONS?

Can We Trust the Village of Dexter on the Annexation Issue?

We have accessed the Village of Dexter website and reviewed the Dexter Village Council Regular Meeting Minutes of Monday, March 12, 2007.  Excerpts of the Meeting Minutes disclose the following:

“K. OLD BUSINESS – Consideration and Discussion of:

1. Consideration of: 
· 1981 Promulgation of Annexation Agreement.

· Scio Township Letter

· Jim Seta email

· OHM cost estimate updates

Motion: Fisher, support Keough to postpone indefinitely the consideration of the 1981
Promulgation agreement and if/when the topic comes up for consideration, the appropriate Baker Heights and Bates Farms parties will be so informed.

Ayes:  Tell, Carson, Cousins, Keough, Fisher, Semifero, Seta.

Nays:  none

Motion carries”
Editor’s Commentary: “POSTPONE INDEFINITELY” what does that specifically mean?

Can We Trust Scio Township on the Annexation Issue?  

We have accessed the Scio Township website and reviewed the Scio Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes of Tuesday, March 13, 2007.  Excerpts of 
the Meeting Minutes disclose the following: 

“E)
CITIZEN COMMENTS
· Supervisor Nielsen advised before Citizen Comments that he has been informed that the Village of Dexter has no intention of annexing the Bates subdivision and related property in the farthest northwest corner of the Township, at least not in the near future.

· Mike Nestor – Happy to hear Dexter has no annexation intentions in the near future, and would like such a commitment in writing.  Consider prior agreement regarding annexation to be unenforceable.

(Trustee Ream indicates his opinion that the Township would be happy to rescind the Promulgation Agreement if the Village of Dexter makes a promise not to annex chunks of Scio Township.)

· Jeff Surfus – Feel that affected citizens are getting different messages from the Village and the Township.  Would like to have something in writing.

(Supervisor Nielsen indicates that the Township has not had an “official” discussion yet; personally opposes annexation.)

(Trustee Nacht reiterates commitment to “Preserve Scio” and the quality of life for its citizens.  Assures citizens that the Board will be 
aggressive in fighting for citizens rights.)

(Trustee King indicates that citizen support before the County Board would be helpful.)

Editor’s Commentary: “no intention of annexing, AT LEAST NOT IN THE NEAR FUTURE”.  Do you find this response acceptable? 

Anti-Annexation Petition and Septic Tank Survey:

· Have you signed the Anti-Annexation Petition?
· Have you provided the Anti-Annexation Steering Committee with your Septic Tank Survey information?

· Please contact Jeff Bourdon (426-6454) ASAP.

· In the very future, we plan to present the Petition and Survey results to the Village of Dexter.  Your assistance is greatly appreciated!
Possible Septic Tank Vendors:
· Al Pearson Septic Tank Cleaning

Ann Arbor, MI

Phone # (734) 971-9003

· Bollinger Sanitation & Excavation 

Chelsea, MI 

Phone # (734) 433-1831

· Campbell Septic Service


Hamburg, MI


Phone # (810) 231-1144
· Jack Spack Septic Tank Service
Ypsilanti, MI            

Phone # (734) 434-3220

.

Editor’s Commentary: Use Caution!  Check around first and get quotes from more than one Vendor!  The price to pump out your septic tank will vary by Vendor! 
Bates Farms Condominium Association:

The Annual Meeting of the Bates Farms Condominium Association (BFCA) was held on May 8, 2007 at the Dexter High School Library.  In addition to the standard topics that were discussed at the meeting, there was a considerable amount of time spent discussing the Anti-Annexation subject.

At the Annual Meeting, a motion was made and it passed unanimously that the Steering Committee:

· Continue to pursue hiring an attorney to comment on the enforceability of the “1981 Promulgation Agreement” and the “1995 Amendment”.  This pursuit would also entail determining other appropriate “scope of work” for the attorney.

· $5,000 would be allocated from the BFCA current reserve fund.

· If necessary, additional “Special Assessments” would be assessed against the BFCA co-owners in 
accordance with BFCA By-Laws.

· When the time is appropriate, BFCA would approach (non-BFCA) property owners for contributions to the Legal Fund.
BFCA Hired an Attorney:
On Wednesday, June 13, 2007, the President of BFCA signed a Client Services Agreement with the Grand Rapids law firm of Varnum, Riddering, Schmidt & Howlett, LLP. This action was taken with full support of the Anti-
Annexation Steering Committee and the full support of the BFCA.  This legal representation would be for BFCA property owners and non-BFCA property owners.  
Freedom of Information Act Request:
On Friday, June 15, 2007, we filed a “Freedom of Information Request Form” with the Village of Dexter requesting the following information:  “All correspondence in 2007 pertaining to the 1981 Promulgation Agreement.  This would include letters, memo’s, e-mails to/from Miller, Canfield and Dykema, Gossett or other attorneys and all internal meeting minutes/notes from Village of Dexter Staff and Council.”

This action was prompted after hearing reports that the Village of Dexter received legal opinion(s) supporting the legal opinion of Scio Township’s attorney Bill Fahey.
Additional Sources of Information:
www.villageofdexter.org
· Reference Desk

· Agenda and Minutes

· Village Ordinances & Maps

www.twp.scio.mi.us

Tell Us What You Think…..

This publication is a tool to keep you up to date on the issues affecting us.  We encourage you to provide feedback.  We encourage you to volunteer.  Let us know if this publication proves to be a valuable resource for you.
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